
SAWYER LAKE VILLAGE DISTRICT 

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS’ MEETING 

August 20, 2020 

 

 

Present:  Bob Dow, Rich Bakos, Steve Chiemleki, Rich Adams, and Paula Adams 

 

Meeting came to order at 6:00 PM. The minutes from the July 16, 2020, meeting notes 

were read, seconded, and accepted. 

 

• Dam:  Bob Carter of NH Dams attended the meeting explaining what work is being 

done and remains for our six- year plan to address the Letter of Deficiency. He 

also explained that the state has revised the regulations for dams, and therefore, 

the SLVD dam has been deemed out of code at this time. NH Dams is working with 

the state to come up with a plan to bring the dam up to current regulations. 

 

• Roads:  There is a motor home jammed into the woods on Fox Drive. We are looking 

into having it removed. The roads are very dry and won’t stay packed because of 

the cars and ATV’s.  

 

• Beaches:  No business 

 

• Treasurer’s Report:  The recent storms have caused lots of wash outs. The roads 

are significantly over last year’s Road Budget. At the annual meeting we should 

discuss bumping up the budget for the roads. Also the cost of insurance on the 

building will be rising. The insurance hasn’t changed in 18 years. Steve will look into 

liability and if the rafts can have ladders. 

 

Operating Account:   $   6,264.72 

Dam Account:    $125,446.15 

 

 The Treasurer’s Report was seconded and accepted. 
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• Open Forum:  There was a question brought forward about the culvert over near 

338 Hemlock Drive. Every rain storm it runs over the road and washes it out 

causing it to run off into the lake. Bob knows about this and it is on the agenda to 

be fixed.  The property across the street has been clear-cut causing the run-off. 

 

It was also asked what the classification of the dam is now? The person was 

informed it now considered at the highest danger level. 

 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 6:50 PM. This was seconded and accepted. 

 

 

      Paula Adams 

      Clerk 

 

 


